COUNCIL MEETING

22 February 2021

Member Questions

Question from Cllr Patch

At the last meeting of Full Council I tried to raise a Point of Order. The Chairman did not allow me to state my Point of Order - choosing instead to make a summary judgement that I could not make my point since it did not refer to an item on the Agenda of the meeting.

I believe that this was not in accord with the Constitutional provisions that allow for Members to raise - and have heard - legitimate Points of Order at meetings of the Council: firstly, the Chairman did not allow me to set out my Point of Order before he made a decision on how to handle it - effectively, he denied me the right to raise a Point of Order; secondly, he stated that a Point of Order must refer to an item on the meeting's Agenda - contrary to the specific provisions in the Constitution.

In contrast, later in the same meeting the Chairman allowed another Member to raise a Point of Order - and allowed it to be stated in full without asking that Member to specify how it qualified as a legitimate Point of Order according to the Constitution.

The Question

Having had the opportunity to study the Constitution of this Council: does the Chairman accept that he ought to have allowed me to present my Point of Order at the last meeting of the Full Council before making a judgement on how to handle it; is he confident in his understanding of the Constitution of this Council; and will he commit to upholding the Constitution of this Council moving forward?

Response from the Chair of Council

I don't accept your view that I ought to have allowed you to present, what you considered to be, a Point of Order. I am confident that I understand the Constitution. I have always and will continue to uphold the Constitution. I trust you will too Cllr Patch, as the Constitution makes clear that my ruling as Chair, is final.

Questions from Cllr Daws

Question 1) Land next to Decoy

Given it has yet to be explained to any level of satisfaction, can TDC provide a simple and understandable rationale to tax paying residents why it paid more than twice the market price in 2010 for farmland that, perhaps coincidentally, the Council the landowners were considering adopting into the local plan?

Response from the Executive Member for Planning

A response to this question was previously given through the Members Newsletter. For completeness it is repeated below.

At Full Council on 23 November Cllr Daws asked the following supplementary questions regarding a parcel of land on the site known as NA3 that appears to owned by the Council. <u>This was identified on the map of Council owned assets</u>

- What price did the council pay?
- What was the business case and rational was behind this purchase?
- Reassurance on time scale and that it was in no way relayed to the adoption of NA3 as an allocated site?

The Council's Executive made the decision on 30 November 2009 to purchase nine acres of land at Decoy for £100,000. The price paid represented a fair market value for the land based on objective valuation.

The land was purchased using Growth Fund money 'to enable the delivery of new employment land in Teignbridge and to support related regeneration projects' and 'to provide clear evidence to funding agencies and partners that Teignbridge are delivering the regeneration and development goals of the Growth Point and funding agencies.'

The draft version of the Local Plan containing sites including NA3 was first published as the 'Preferred Options' stage in January 2012.

The site was chosen due to its proximity to Decoy Industrial Estate and was intended to be used for employment purposes. The price paid in 2010 formed a part of the deal that was struck. The land was sold back for the same price, plus interest that had accrued. If the land was to be used for agricultural purposes then paying agricultural land value would be appropriate.

Question 2) Ghost Objectors - Langford Bridge

As TDC has stated it is committed to transparency can you explain why the council is putting the onus on Cllrs to get legal advice to force the council to release to them information that is clearly their legal rights as elected members.

The statutory position is thus:

Under common law principles councillors have the right to access information held by their authority where it is reasonably necessary to enable the member to properly perform their duties as a councillor.

Section 100F Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) (the Act) provides that any document which is in the possession or under the control of a principal council being a non-metropolitan county, a district or a London borough council (and which by virtue of s.100J of the Act has a very wide meaning beyond that) and contains material relating to any business to be transacted at a meeting of the council or a committee or sub-committee of the council shall be open to inspection by any member of the council.

As in planning applications those objecting are told in the clearest terms that their details are a matter of a public record "Your name and address and comments will be displayed on our website." Can the leaders of the council explain why they are actively avoiding transparency and seeking to withhold the identities of the objectors who were allocated the slots to speak but withdrew on the day due to a family bereavement?

Response from the Leader

There is no onus on Councillors seeking independent legal advice. Your question on 14 January 2021 stated 'I have been advised the reasons given for not supplying this information have no basis.' The response to this was 'if (you) would like to share that advice we can review it and consider whether it changes the original decision to withhold the information.' No 'advice' has been shared.

You have cited the Local Government Act 1972 and the councillors 'need to know' clause of which the Council is aware and considered when you previously asked for names to be disclosed. However please refer to Categories of "Exempt Information" schedule 12A of the Act as amended;

Therefore without the benefit of your advice we do not agree with your own interpretation and it does not change the decision to withhold individuals details. Information relating to individuals, or which is likely to reveal their identity, is exempt information which the council is also obligated to protect under current data protection laws.

This planning matter has long since been dealt with, on what basis can it now be said that the disclosing of the identities of the objectors is reasonably necessary to enable you to properly perform your duties as a councillor?

Question 3)

The Planning Advisory Service investigation into Langford Bridge noted failings in the allocating of speaking slots at planning committee members by Teignbridge District Council, but failed themselves to note what these were in their report. In the interests of transparency could TDC acknowledge what these failings were and how they are going to be improved. At the very least to the members, part two if needed.

Response from the Executive Member for Planning

The Planning Advisory Service (PAS) report contained a number of recommendations on improvements to the Council's current processes. It was agreed that the report would be reviewed by the Planning Committee, to decide how best to deal with the recommendations set out in the report. The report is as received from PAS, so any information we have about the review is contained within that report.